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October 21, 2014

Mr. Grant Zeto

Facilities, Siting & Environmental Analysis Division
The Public Utilities Commission of Chio

Ohio Power Siting Board

180 East Broad Street

Columbus, Ohio 43215

RE: PUCO Case No.: 14-1692-EL-BLN
South Central Power Company Stacy 138 kV Transmission Line Project

Dear Mr. Zeto:

As requested, this letter provides supplemental information concerning a change in the proposed construction
start date and construction measures to be employed while installing a single pole within a wetland area.

1) The anticipated construction start date has been changed to November 17, 2014, Construction
activities are expected to be complete by January 31, 2015 with the exception of soil surface restoration
(seeding and mulching) of any disturbed areas within the transmission line construction corridor.

2) The clarification and details concerning the methods for installing a wood pole within wetland- 001 and
the status of coordination with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) is as follows. The pole is to
be placed within the wetland 001 as shown on Figure 1. Timber mats will be placed along the access
path for the drill rig and around the borehole during augering and excavated soil from the process will
be placed on the matting and/or geotextile fabric. This soil will be backfilled into the hole after the pole
is set and excess soil will be removed from the area. An approximate 5’ X 5’ area will be occupied by
the new pole and backfilled soil after the protective geotextile fabric is removed. The above measures
are designed for minimization of impacts to the wetland. The work does not meet the reporting
threshold to the USACE, however the Nationwide Permit (NWP) 12 authorizes this work and SCP will be
working under the conditions and requirements of this NWP.

If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact Mr. Aaron Shambrock at (740) 689-6119.
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Tom Musick

Vice President, Engineering
South Central Power Company
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